December Twenty-second 1921. Dr. H.C. Perrin, Conservatorium of Music, McGill University. Dear Dr. Perrin:-Let me acknowledge the correspondence which you have received from Miss Kenwrick with reference to Mr. Loftus. I do not know what I can do for him, but I will do my best. I would like to say to you, now that I am writing, that I am very sorry to have missed your last concert, but I was going to Quebec that night to attend a meeting of the Protestant Committee the next day. I am glad that you have had a successful session, and with all good wishes for Christmas and the New Year, I am, Ever yours faithfully, Principal.